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A fishway policy adopted by the Wisconsin Conservation Department in 1931, now the 

Wisconsin DNR, called for all Wisconsin dams to be equipped with Barr-type fishways “where 

such installation would be beneficial to fish life and practicable”. Between 1933 and 1947 WVIC 

installed Barr-type fishways on several of the natural-lake reservoirs it operated, including North 

Pelican (Moen Chain). The fishway at Fifth Lake on the Moen Chain was installed and began 

operation in 1933. 

 

After several years of monitoring the fishways, the Wisconsin Conservation Department 

concluded that the fishways were generally ineffective, particularly in transporting game fish 

species. They found that the fishways were effective for passing rough fish, such as suckers and 

could be detrimental in potentially passing undesirable species. Overall, they concluded the 

fishways were not needed for good fish management practices and contrary to fish management 

programs and procedures being implemented in area lakes. As a result, the Wisconsin 

Conservation Department policy changed in 1947 and the use of fishways was discontinued. The 

Barr-type fishways on WVIC’s reservoirs, including the fishway on Fifth Lake, were 

subsequently dismantled and removed. 

 

The two pictures below from our archives showing the fishway on the downstream side of the 

dam are from September 26, 1946. The Barr-type Fishway bucket lift is shown at the lower left 

corner at the water line. The large steel tank it deposited fish into is to its left.  

  

Based on the information I found, I believe the bucket collected fish in the tailwater, which I 

believe was raised vertically to the top of the steel tank where the fish were dumped from the 

bucket into the water in the tank. The fish were then released through an opening in the tank into 

the lake on the upstream side. If you look at the patent pictures below, I believe you will 

recognize from the side view, the bucket on the lower side of the tank. 

 

 














